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Treasurer’s Report – Accounts 2019/20 and 2020/21 
Subscription Rates 2022/23
Introduction

Each year the Executive sets the subscriptions to charge to local authorities.  Due to the impact of the Covid-19 pandemic, subscriptions to the Society have remained unchanged.  This paper proposes that subscriptions remain frozen for 2022/23.

Information

The society remains in good financial health at this point in time. As at 31st March 2021 reserves were a healthy £141,810.  During 2020/21, the Society used £22,223 of balances.  Income from subscriptions, sponsorship and contributions exceed operational costs by £6,571.  However, the Society used £28,794 of reserves to fund work commissioned from LG Futures and Grant Thornton.  LG Futures provided advice upon the potential impact of changes to the New Homes Bonus and changes to the Business Rates Retention Scheme at a cost of £10,794.  Grant Thornton developed a Covid-19 vulnerability and recovery index for District Councils at a cost of £18,000.  
Looking forward, assuming income from subscriptions of £24,000 and achieving sponsorship income of £18,000 the Society should return to a surplus operating position, with a contributing to reserves of around £4,000 per annum.

The audited accounts for 2019/20 are attached at Annex A.  The draft accounts for 2020/21, which have been submitted for audit, are attached at Annex B.   
The current subscription is £200 for a single authority and £150 for an authority where the s.151 officer is shared. 
Fees have been frozen since 2010/11.  The shared rate is quite burdensome administratively but it is recognised that one individual might only get the benefit of membership once and it is better to have two memberships at £150 than just one membership at £200.
The Executive considers that there is no case for an increase in fees and therefore it is proposed to freeze rates again particularly in light of:

· Local authorities continuing to face up to tough financial times, uncertainty and ever reducing funding going forward.

· The society is in good financial health at the moment and does not need an increase in fees.
This income when added to any sponsorship is used to fund:

· Adviser fees

· Venue hire

· Refreshments

· Ceremonial dinners for retired/ past presidents etc.

· Commissioned work

Recommendations

It is recommended that:

1. the accounts for 2019/20 and 2020/21 are noted; and 

2. Fees for 2022/23 remain at £200 for a single authority and £150 for an authority who shares a s.151 officer.

Clare Fletcher 
Honorary Treasurer
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